
 

 

 
 

To the Mayor, Members of the City Council, Budget Committee and Citizens of Coburg: 
 
The year 2022 has been a very busy year.  As you can see from the accomplishments listed below, the 
police department was very busy doing a wide variety of things for the city.  From traffic enforcement, 
criminal arrests, truck inspections and community outreach, etc.  Additionally, we met all the training 
and oversite requirements imposed by the legislature.   
 
Moving into 2023, we are not certain what to expect, or what challenges we will face.  However, we feel 
confident we can overcome them all.   
 
We are looking forward to the community events this summer so we can interact with the citizens.  
Coburg Police Department is hosting a community Shred Day and a Drug Take Back day in April.  We will 
also be doing an ice cream social with the Coburg Community Charter School in June.   
 
As you can see from the accomplishments the police department has been very busy this last year.   
 
Coburg Police Department Accomplishments for 2021-22 

 40 full custody arrests 

 45 citations in lieu of custody  

 6 DUII arrests  

 0 Arrested juveniles  

 8 Use of Force scenarios during arrest 

 677 traffic citations 

 250 criminal cases  

 8 uses of the CHETT donation program  

 Passed a Random Evidence Room Audit  

 Passed an Outside agency audit of the Evidence Room  
• Officer Wilson and Sgt. Lee completed a recertification through ODOT for truck inspections  

• Completed 64 level II truck inspections 

• 14 boxes of evidence, equivalent to 300 pounds of evidence was destroyed at Covanta  

• Addition of new police vehicle 

• New property and storage shed, relocated due to land swap 

• Obtained ODOT Safety Grant for $8,000 



• Harrisburg traffic enforcement contract  

• MILO (Multi Interactive Learning Objective) de-escalation training 

Community Policing:   
• The Police Department continues community engagement  

• Coburg Community Shred Day   

• Shop with a Cop Program 
Citizens donated $2.075 to the program    

• CHETT Program  
Citizens donated $1,350 to the program 

• Community Events 

Christmas in Coburg  
Coburg Car Classic  

• Business Contacts  

SCRAM Security Camera Registration and Mapping  
• DEA National Drug Take Back  

The drug drop box took in 210 pounds of prescription and non-prescription medications  

• Hosted an ice cream social at the Coburg Community Charter School with Bubz Grub Hub ice 

cream truck   

 
Future Focus  

 Continue to focus on community outreach to citizens and businesses  

 Shop with a Cop, Parents Night Out, Community Shred Day, Drug take back, CHETT program, 

SCRAM, etc.  

 In car video cameras  

 Continue to update the patrol cars  

 Radio technology is always changing  

   New radios $8,000 each 
  (We need a new base station console due to technology change to trunking) 
  $500 to $1,000 

 Host training classes at the City  

 
GOALS AND PRIORITIES FOR FISCAL YEAR 2023 
 
Priority 1- Traffic safety  

Continue to concentrate on traffic enforcement and pedestrian safety.  Use the additional 
funds from the ODOT safety grant.   

   
Priority 2- Community engagement  

Continue to maintain community partnerships with the Coburg Grange, Coburg 
Community Charter School and Coburg Main Streets with community events    

 
 
 



Priority 3- Training  
Continue education and training to meet the Oregon legislative requirements.  To ensure 
that Coburg is a well-trained professional police department  

 
Priority 4- NEW POLICE VEHICLE INSERVICE  
  Get the new patrol car striped, equipment installed and into service  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Larry Larson 
Chief of Police 
 


